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With the goal of serving and meeting 
the needs of all its residents, Hollenbeck 
Palms celebrated the groundbreaking 
for its newest planned addition to the 
campus, a memory care building. On 
January 20, over 100 guests, residents, 
Trustees and staff attended the ceremony 
which took place on the actual grounds of 
the future new building. 

Serving as MC, Trustee Bill Kumagai 
welcomed the attendees and thanked all 
who have supported the project. Sharing 
personal stories of his parents’ experiences 
as Hollenbeck residents, he stated how 
happy he and his family were about their 

decision in selecting Hollenbeck as his 
parents’ home. “At a time when we had to 
make some crucial decisions, Hollenbeck 
came through for our family in more 
ways than one,” says Bill. “That’s why 
I’m so happy to be able to give back to 
Hollenbeck, and more importantly, to the 
wonderful people it serves.”

The new structure will provide 33 beds 
for Hollenbeck’s particularly vulnerable 
population, those living with Alzheimer’s 
disease and other forms of dementia. The 
most common cause of dementia, 
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Alzheimer’s is currently ranked as the sixth leading cause of 
death in the US, and third for those age 85 and over, just behind 
heart disease and cancer. Nearly 6 million people are living with 
the disease and it can’t be prevented, cured or slowed down. 
Dementia imposes the loss of cognitive functioning—thinking, 
remembering and reasoning—and behavioral abilities to such 
an extent that it interferes with a person’s daily life and activities. 
The disease can progress to the stage where the patient must 
depend completely on others for basic activities of daily living.

“Providing Alzheimer’s care is a cause that is very important 
to me, particularly as studies show that it affects women 
disproportionately,” says Board Chair Carol Johnston. “Two 
thirds of those diagnosed with Alzheimer’s are women— and 
no one knows why.” Another way it affects women is that 
women are also the caregivers.

Currently, Hollenbeck’s skilled nursing facility provides memory 
care to its residents who need it. “This new building will offer 
residential care for those living with Alzheimer’s or other forms 
of dementia, with specialized programs and activities suited to 
their individual needs,” adds CEO/President Morris Shockley. 
“This is a new and different model from what we have and we’re 
very pleased to offer this next level of care here at Hollenbeck.”

In order to erect this new building, the existing structure, which 

was built in the 1950’s, was razed and leveled. The memory 
care building, to be called Hensel Memory Enhancement 
Center, will be the final phase of Hollenbeck’s capital campaign. 
Heideman Care Center, our newly renovated and constructed 
Skilled Nursing Center, was unveiled two years ago and offers 
59 beds to residents who need around-the-clock-care. “All of 
us at Hollenbeck—staff as well as Trustees— were committed 
to rebuilding this wing of the campus to match the same level 
as the residential buildings,” says Bill Heideman, President 
Emeritus. “With this memory care building, Hollenbeck stands 
ready to meet all the levels of care our residents may ever need.”

Construction on the memory care building began in early August 
and is projected for completion by the end of May of 2021.
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The improvements on our campus continue, thanks to the 
generosity of our donors and friends. Contributions made to 
our year-end appeal led to the renovation one of our most 
widely used spaces, the Activity Room in our existing Rose 
Terrace. Many changes have been made, among them is our 
new flooring. Stylish gray plank style floor covering, measuring 
75ft by 25ft in this massive entertainment venue, has replaced 
the dated linoleum. The wallpaper and trim on the walls have 
been removed and painted a nice bright white, making the 
room appear even more spacious and expansive. A new ceiling, 
re-upholstered chairs and window treatments add a warm and 
cozy layer to the room. A custom-made media cabinet holds our 
new, state-of-the-art audio/visual equipment and large screen 
television. Updated lighting with new, trendy light fixtures 
make the room look revived and welcoming. Although Covid 
has imposed scaled back activities and limited attendance, we 
are ready to welcome all our residents back to full scale as soon 
as we enter the post-Covid world!

Taking the same refurbishing effort one floor above in Rose 
Parlor, another redecorating took place during the pandemic. 
The grand reception room is transformed with LED ceiling 

lights and spotlighting. A new ceiling adorns the room, making 
it seem more spacious. As in the Activity Room, the wallpaper 
has been replaced with fresh, neutral painted walls with added 
chair rails to welcome all residents, family and visitors. This 
room is in use, but again, with limited occupancy due to state-
imposed restrictions and limitations. 

Thank you to all our wonderful supporters who helped make 
these transitions happen. We extend our special thanks to 
Ernest Flores, Executive Council Chair, and Veronica Cerda, 
Activity Director, for their hard work with this project.

Rooms Get Major Updo!
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$100,000 to $249,999 
Adams Fund 
$50,000 to $99,999
Guyer Family Trust 
Michael J. Connell 

Foundation 
$25,000 to $49,999 
Mrs. Tracy Hirrel 
Hollenbeck Residents’ 

Bazaar Fund 
Mr. & Mrs. William Kumagai 
Meta & George Rosenberg 

Foundation 
PPM Property Group 
The Sikand Foundation 
$10,000 to $24,999
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Davis 
Gallagher Lewis 	
Mr. Richard Hirrel 	
Ms. Carol Johnston &  

Mr. Don Gordon 
Ms. Barbara Jury 	
Pacific National Group 	
Mrs. Margaret S. Saito 	
Dr. Ann Tsukamoto 
Mrs. Kathleen Mariko 

(Honda) Utsumi
I.N. & Susanna Van Nuys 

Foundation 	
Western Alliance 

Bancorporation	
$5,000 to $9,999
Mrs. Natsuko Akiyama 
Benevity Community  

Impact Fund 
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Garlock 
Mr. William Itoh 
Katten Muchin Rosenman 

Foundation 
Mrs. Donna Oba 
Parsons Family Fund 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter White  
$2,500 to $4,999
Clifford Swan  

Investment Counselors 
Clifton Larson Allen 
DJMB Services 
Ms. Carol Funtsch 
Hochhauser/Blatter 
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Imanaka 
Mrs. Esther Jacobs 
KeyBank Foundation 
Ms. Pat Lynch 
Mrs. Lynn McInally 
Mrs. Elsie Osajima 
Payden & Rygel 
Mrs. Minar T. Rony 
Skilled Nursing Pharmacy 
Ms. Eileen Talbott 

Ms. Jean Ushijima 
White Memorial 

 Medical Center  
$1,000 to $2,499
Mr. & Mrs. Motomi Arao 
Bagues Mortuary 
Belle Home Care, Inc. 
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Branch 
Bridgeport Benefits 
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin Browner
Mrs. Dianne Ip Carey 
Ms. Leslie Carlson 
Mr. Tom Doi 
Hanson Bridgett 
Mr. & Mrs. William G. 

Heideman 
Ms. Sanaye Kagawa 
Mr. Kazuo Paul Kamachi 
Dr. Thomas H. Kanegae 
Mrs. Katherine A. Kirchhoff 
Ms. Dale Kitagawa 
Ms. Yaeko Kotani 
Kravitz, Inc. 
Mrs. Mary S. Kumataka 
Mr. & Mrs. Shig Kuwahara 
Little Tokyo Pharmacy 
Mrs. Sara Macpherson 
Mrs. Alice Mallory 
Mrs. Haruko Minakawa 
Mrs. Ritsuko Nakata 
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Pierce 
Pride Hospice 
Ms. Elizabeth Richter 
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Shively 
Smith Floors & Installations 
Strategic Building Services 
Ms. Toshiko Suguro 
Ms. Lane Turzan 
Mr. Mark Yoshiyama  
$500 to $999
Ms. Fumiko Asato 
Mrs. Linda Barber 
Mrs. Yoshie Kimura (Emi) 

Bristow 
Creative Landscaping 
Mrs. Clare DeBriere Barnett 
Dreambox Creations 
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Flores 
Ms. Kyoko Furumoto 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Gardner
Mr. Kotaro Hoshizaki 
Mr. David Ichikawa 
Mr. Paul Ito 
Mrs. Velia Ortiz Jones 
Mr. Thomas M. Kubota 
Ms. Akiko Kuratomi 
Mrs. Audrey Leung 
Life Home Care Solutions 
Dr. Ellen Machikawa 

Ms. Suyemi (Sue) Matsumoto 
Mr. & Mrs. Hideo Matsunaga 
Ms. Dixie Moe 
Ms. Joan Nester 
Dr. & Mrs. Larry Odono 
Pasadena Community 

Foundation 
Ms. Elinor Pollack 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Robb 
Mr. Manny Rodriguez 
Mrs. Yoko Sasano 
Dr. Frank Sinatra 
Mr. Roger Stephens 
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Sugimoto
Mr. George Sutton 
Team Rehab 
Mr. John Vander Dussen 
Ms. Sally Mclean White 
Mrs. Lucy L Yang 
Mr. & Mrs. David Yoda 
Mrs. Sueko Yoshiyama 
Ms. Shirley Zhou 
$250 to $499 
Mrs. Anne Alberts 
Mr. Jorgen Andersson 
Business Complete Solutions BCS 
The Rev. Michael Bell 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Borgen 
Mr. Ross Brown 
California Medical Repairs 
Ms. Cheryl S Chang 
Ms. Claudia Fishler 
Ms. Aida Gabaldon 
Ms. Cecilia Hernandez 
Mr. George Higa 
Mr. & Mrs. J.D. Hokoyama 
Mrs. Catherine Hume 
Mr. Frank Kikuchi 
Mrs. Jeanne Kikuchi 
Ms. June Kondo 
Mr. David M. Laidlaw 
Mrs. Sandra Law 
Mr. Robert Matsuda 
Mr. Sherman McClellan 
Mr. Jon Miasnik 
Ms. Mary Miasnik 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Miller 
Mrs. Marie-Louise Murphy 
Mrs. Rita Nieto 
Mrs. Jayne Parsons 
Presberg Pensions, Inc 
Ms. Jeanne Reed 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Rosales 
Ms. Ruth Rosenberg 
Mr. Armando Salinas 
Ms. Margaret Sanchez 
Ms. Grace Serizawa 
Sodexo 
Mrs. Immie Soeharto 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Stein 
Mrs. Janet Tsukamoto 
Mr. Peter Tsukamoto 
Mrs. Edna White 
Mr. Jonathan White 
Mrs. Hideko Yamashita 
Ms. Nancy Yasoian 
Mr. William Yasoian 
Ms. Joan Yoshiyama  
$100 to $249 
Mrs. Kathy Abbott-Mayer 
Mr. & Mrs. William Anderson 
Mrs. Farida Anggraini 
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Arai 
Mrs. Linda Barraza-Ator 
Mr. Dan Bejmuk 
Boeing 
Mrs. Julia Carlblom 
Ms. Alberta Carrillo 
Chandler’s Air Conditioning 

& Refrigeration 
Chapel Fund 
Rev. Janet Cromwell &  

Rev. Gary Oba
Mr. Oliver Dean Cromwell 
Cronk Family Trust 
Ms. Marian Dahldorf 
Mr. & Mrs. Darryl De Bond 
Ms. Sharon DeBriere 
Mrs. Mary Dey 
Dr. Connie Donovan 
Ms. Doris Dosser 
Mr. Michael Edborg 
Dr. Donna Elliott Mills 
Mr. & Mrs. Toshihisa Enoki 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Fabular 
Ms. Mary Louise Facio 
Mrs. Joan Farren 
Dr. Marian Fedak 
Mr. & Mrs. Jaro Fisher 
Ms. Betty Jane Fogt 
Ms. Octavia Frank 
Ms. Elizabeth Frost 
Babak Giladi, DPM 
Ms. Camille Goldsmith 
Mr. Robert Gonzalez 
Mr. & Mrs. Bernie Granados 
Ms. Winifred Griffen 
Ms. Linnette Guidera 
Mrs. Jayne Harasty 
Mrs. Patricia Harasty 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hekimian 
Mr. George Higa 
Ms. Aiko Alice Inouye 
Ms. Gayle Izuno 
Dr. Chris Jacobs 
June Weinstein & Assoc.
Ms. Anna Kasama 
Dr. Alan Kawaguchi 

Dr. & Mrs. Laurence Kedes 
Mr. & Mrs. Sadao Kimura 
Mrs. Mary Kitabayashi 
Mrs. Kimiko Kitaoka 
Ms. Reiko Kondo 
Ms. Pat Kubota 
Mrs. Irene Kuromiya 
Mrs. June Kuwahara 
Ms. Cheuk Wah L. Kwan 
Ms. Irene Lopez 
Mrs. Jen Lorenzen 
Ms. Lily Maeoka 
Mr. & Mrs. Takenobu 

Maruhashi 
Mr. Mark Maruyama 
Ms. Pearl Matsusaka 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Milam 
Mrs. Diane Mochizuki 
Dr. Laila Muderspach 
Mueller Prost CPA 
Ms. Diane Nakagawa 
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Nishina 
 Mr. Roy Oban 
Ms. Monika Okita 
Omni Wound Physicians 
Oxy Blind & Shade Company 
Mr. Kevin Palm 
Mrs. Hortense Paredes 
Mrs. Penny Pfeiffer 
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Pollack 
Mrs. Susan Reeve 
Mr. & Mrs. Guillermo Rosales 
Elvia Rosales-Arriola 
Mr. & Mrs. David Rosenbloom 
Ms. Bobbie Ross 
Mrs. Clara Saito 
Dr. Yasuko Margie Sakimura 
Mr. Paul Schiro 
Mrs. Linda Sinatra Seidner 
Sherman Oaks Medical 

Supplies 
Mr. & Mrs. Morris Shockley 
Mr. Dana Smith 
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Sogg 
Mr. Darryl Sollerh 
Mr. Bernard R. Stevenson 
Ms. Doreen Sturgis 
Mr. & Mrs. William Tan 
Mr. & Mrs. Val Tanaka 
Ms. Nadine Tateoka 
Ms. Fatimah Tobing Rony 
Mr. Norman Tollefsen 
Mr. Midori Ned Tsuma 
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Tsuyuki 
Ms. Nobuko Uchida 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Utsumi
Mrs. Kathleen M Utsumi 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Uyeda 
Ms. Nancy Uyemura 

Mrs. Shizuko Wagner 
Ms. Keiko Watanabe 
Mrs. Nancy Deren 

Weingarten 
Ms. Naomi White 
Mr. Michael Yamamoto 
Ms. Margaret Yuki Yamashita 
Mr. Clyde K. Yanai 
Ms. Bettie Yasui 
Mrs. Karen Yoshioka 
Mr. Roger Young 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Zoolalian 
$99 and below
Mrs. Aurora Anderson 
Ms. Cheryl Bailey 
Ms. Karen Balke 
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Beals 
Mr. Martin Bell 
Beverly’s Cleaners  

& Alterations 
Mrs. Leona Borgen 
Ms. Margaret Borgia 
Ms. Kazuko Buchanan 
Mrs. Mildred Cromwell 
Ms. Mary Enomoto 
Ms. Karen Funnell 
Genova Health Institute 
Gentell 
Celia Giell 
Ms. Elise (Lee) Greenstein 
Mrs. Betts Hall 
Ms. Nancy Hamamoto 
Ms. Dora Hernandez 
Ms. Erika Hernandez 
Mrs. Makiyo 

Higashinakamura 
Ms. Charity Hume 
Ms. Joan Inouye 
Ms. Keiko Ishibashi 
Ms. Trena James-Cook 
Mrs. Martie King 
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley 

Kobayashi 
Mrs. Deanna Kovacich 
Ms. Nancy Kurtin 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Kuwahara 
Mr. Raymond Lamb 
Ms. Lillian A. Lee 
Mrs. Hisako Matsumoto 
Ms. Stella Meketarian 
Ms. Marianne Miasnik-Hlava 
Mr. Arne Muderspach 
Mrs. Ina Muderspach 
Ms. Viola Nakagawa 
Ms. Betsy Lynn Newmark 
Ms. Jill K. Oda 
Ms. Mary Oi 
Ms. Jeri Okamoto-Floyd 
Ms. Keiko Omori 

Donors: 9/1/2018 to 10/31/2020
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Ms. Deanna Osborn 
Mrs. Chiyeko Oshiyama 
Mr. Escobar Pablo 
Carol Peters Esq. 
Dr. Mark Pollack 

Psychosocial Consultants 
Ms. Liz Randle 
Mr. Daniel Rodriguez 
Mr. Joseph C. Rodriguez 
Ms. Nancy Rosen 

Ms. Carrie E. Ross 
Mrs. Sally Sanders 
Miss Elvira L. Saxe 
Mrs. Estella Schlemer 
Mr. Allon Schoener 

Mr. Tom Tomoyuki Serizawa 
Ms. Janet  

Shigekawa-Nakamura 
Ms. Eleanor Smith 
Mr. Ernest Smith 

Mr. Harold Stahl 
Ms. Elaine Steward 
Ms. Pauline Takahashi 
Ms. Lisa Takata 
Mr. Cliff Uejio

Mr. Harry Weiss 
Ms. Joslyn Wong 
Ms. Hannah Yoshitomi 
Ms. Shirley Young 
Ms. Anisa Zusman 

Along with the rest of the nation and world, 
Hollenbeck continues to deal with the devastating 
impact of Covid-19. Given the tremendous risk and 
danger the virus imposes on older people, we’ve 
taken countless measures to keep our residents 
safe and healthy. We follow all federal and state 
guidelines and protocols to ensure the health and 
safety of our residents. 

During these difficult and challenging times, we 
are grateful that we do not stand alone. In-kind 
donations, whether it be crucial PPE, vital medical 
supplies or special treats, are most welcomed and 
appreciated. To help us respond to our evolving 
needs, extensive hours and demanding schedules, 
our residents’ families and community partners 
have showered us with kindness and generosity. 
We are so grateful to them for the outpouring of 
support and encouragement, and for being a part 
of our extended Hollenbeck family.

Photos: Appreciative staff receiving in-kind donations.

One of only 60 California facilities, Hollenbeck was awarded 
a special grant to implement an engagement technology 
program on site. Awarded by the California Department 
of Public Health to Leading Age California, the project is 
launched as iNSPIRE, and provides technology that aims to 
improve the quality of life of skilled nursing residents, reduce 
antipsychotic drug use, provide stress relief and much 

more. The three-year project will include an evaluation to 
determine the impact of the program over time.

The grant provided a touch screen computer loaded with 
over 4,000 social, educational and spiritual content options, 
3 tablets loaded with games, puzzles and applications for 
one-on-one activities, and an engagement package that 
includes drive, bike and flight simulators. 

“This grant is a win-win for Hollenbeck and we are grateful 
to Leading Age California for making it happen,” says CEO 
Morris Shockley. “With this technology, we will be offering 
new and innovative activities to our residents, while helping 
with the crucial research on ways to improve their lives.”

In-Kind Donations 
for Covid-19

Hollenbeck Partners with Leading Age California 

 See page 5 for list of In-Kind Donors
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In-Kind Donors
Advance Eyecare 
Mr. & Mrs. Hideo Akiyama
All-State Plastics
Ancillary Provider Services
Bagues Mortuary 
Belle Home Care, Inc. 
Beverly’s Cleaners  

& Alterations 
California Medical Repairs 
Clifton Larson Allen 
Diagnostic Laboratories 
DJMB Services 

Eden Hospice 

Gentell

Gentle Transitions 

Dr. Babak Giladi

Giulianos Bakery 

Innovation Lab 

International Medical Corps 

Mrs. Deborah Jackson 

June Weinstein & Associates

Kravitz, Inc.

Mrs. Karen Kroner

Leading Age of California 

Little Caesar Enterprises

Dr. Ellen Machikawa 

Mr. Hideo Matsunaga

Ms. Cathy McLamb

Mr. Frank Morimoto 

Mrs. Dorothy Nagami

Mrs. Barbara Nishimoto

Ms. Chizuko Ohira

Omni Wound Physicians

Ms. Mary Oi

Mrs. Rebecca Ollice

Omni Wound Physicians

Oxy Blind & Shade Company

Pacific National Group

Mr. Jim Petty 

Ms. Debbie Pisaro 

Mr. Michael Pisaro 

Pride Hospice 

Psychosocial Consultants

Respiratory Medical Services

Ms. Tomiko Sayano 

Skilled Nursing Pharmacy 
Smith Floors & Installations 
Sodexo
Mr. George Sutton 
Mr. John Terui 
Mr. David Thatcher 
Ms. Mary Jo Thatcher
Trident USA Health Services 
United Steel Fence Company
Western Alliance 

Bancorporation
Mr. & Mrs. David Yoda

Sadly, Hollenbeck said goodbye to one of our 
cherished residents, Ms. Betty Fogt. Originally 
from a small farming community in Iowa, Betty 
moved to Southern California as a young child 
with her family. After obtaining her education, 
Betty became an elementary and middle school 
teacher and administrator for Burbank Unified 
School District. After retiring, Betty joined 
the Hollenbeck family in 2009. She embraced 
Hollenbeck and its residents as her new family 
and was an active member. Along with fellow 
resident Helen Jones, the two of them created the 
Film Group where residents would watch a film 
together followed by a lively discussion about it. 
Over the years, it evolved into Faith & Film with 
Betty Rubly and Chaplain Dwayne. Most notably, 
for a number of years, Betty served as the 
Resident Representative on the Board of Trustees, 
offering the residents’ perspective and input at 
their meetings. Betty was also a strong supporter 
of Hollenbeck Palms’ capital campaign to rebuild 
our existing Skilled Nursing Facility and our new 
Memory Care Center. Betty is, and always will be, 
missed but never forgotten.

A Fond  
Farewell to our 
Beloved Betty

Our mission is …to provide comfortable, enjoyable and secure retirement living…
with great compassion, honest dignity, and genuine love.



Planned Giving: Support Hollenbeck Palms in a meaningful way and include us in your estate planning.  
You can take advantage of tax benefits and leave a meaningful, lasting legacy. To learn more,  
please contact Sally Sanders at 323-307-4554 or ssanders@holpalms.com.  

Visit: www.hollenbeckpalms.com/capital-campaign/ways-to-give/planned-giving
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Board of Trustees
Casey D. Adams

Michael G. Davis

Rosamond Flores

Edward S. Garlock, Esq.

Carol A. Johnston, Esq.

Barbara Jury

Katherine A. Kirchhoff

William R. Kumagai

David V. Adams 
Trustee Emeritus

You can help make a difference in the life of a Hollenbeck Palms resident. We do our best to make 
certain our residents are well cared for and fully engaged and here’s how you can help.

Make a Cash Donation. We rely on the support of our friends and donors to do what we do.  
If you would like to make a cash donation, honor a loved one, or make a monthly contribution, visit  
www.hollenbeckpalms.com and click on the “Donate” button or call 323-263-6195 and ask for the 
Development Department.

Donate Your Vehicle. Donating your car, truck, SUV, RV or boat is a quick and easy way to support 
Hollenbeck Palms and eliminate the hassle of selling your vehicle at the same time. We do all the work 
for you and proceeds from the sale go directly to Hollenbeck. To make a donation, call 323-263-6195 and 
ask for the Development Department.

Include Us in Your Estate Planning. You can make a bequest to Hollenbeck Palms by including 
language in your will or living trust leaving a portion of your estate to Hollenbeck, or by designating 
Hollenbeck as a beneficiary of your retirement account or life insurance policy. Please consult your own 
legal and tax advisors to help guide you in this process.

Volunteer. Please call us at 323-263-6195 to see what opportunities are currently available  
for volunteering. 

You Help Make it Happen!


